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Voters in Tweed will go to the polls for the local 
government election on Saturday 29 October 2016.

A new date had to be chosen after the previous 
election– scheduled for 10 September – failed 
following the death of candidate Ken Nicholson last 
Friday.

Under the Local Government Act (Section 309), 
“if a candidate dies between noon on nomination 
day and 6pm on election day, the election fails and 
a new election in that council area or ward will be 
held at a later date”.

The planned Constitutional Referendum on 
councillor numbers in the Tweed will also be held 
on 29 October.

Other effects of the change of election dates are:
•	 Following the rescheduling of the election, there 

will be a Mayoral election on 15 September 
2016 and again at the first meeting of the 
new Council in early November.  (In the Tweed, 
Councillors vote for the Mayoral position).

•	 The NSW Electoral Commission, who 
is conducting the election on behalf of 
Council, is waiting on formal advice from 
the Crown Solicitor’s Office in relation to the 
mechanics of the election, including candidate 
renomination and ballot draw.

•	 Council is no longer in caretaker mode as a 
result of the election being deferred.  The new 

caretaker period that precedes the election 
will commence on 30 September.

•	 The deadline for Expressions of Interest for 
community members who would like to serve 
on a number of Council committees for the 
next four years has been extended to Friday, 
11 November.  For more information, see  
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Committees

Many councils across the State will go to the 
polls on 10 September, while others affected by 
amalgamations will have their elections delayed 
until next year. 

For more information on local government 
elections, visit www.votensw.info

Bins out  
by 6am for  
collection!

Residents are reminded that garbage, recycling and/or green organics bins need to be 
presented for collection either the night before or by 6am of their collection day,  
so as to not miss their service. Garbage trucks can and do vary with collection times on 
your service day.

To download your yearly collection calendar, visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/waste

Avoid using plastic shopping 
bags and shop locally by 
supporting a rejuvenated 
reusable bag program in 
Pottsville Beach.

St Ambrose Primary School is 
partnering with Pottsville Beach 
Neighbourhood Centre to continue 
the centre’s Boomerang Bag 
project, which is being relaunched 
this month and is supported by 
Council.

Boomerang Bags are available 
from the Pottsville IGA and Pottsville 
Foodworks for shoppers to borrow 
and use at both shopping centres, 
to reduce the use of plastic bags.

‘Bought to Support’ bags, made 
from recycled materials, can also 
be purchased at Pottsville Beach 
Neighbourhood Centre.  Funds are 
reinvested to make more bags, with 
about 1800 produced so far.

Sewing bees are held each 
Tuesday morning at the centre to 
make more bags.  Contact Lorelle 
0407 162 378 for more information.

Boomerang Bags winding back plastic consumption

New Tweed Council election date confirmed

Representatives of Pottsville Beach Neighbourhood Centre and St Ambrose Primary School with some of the 
reusable shopping bags that can be borrowed to minimise the use of plastic bags.
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2 Queensland Road, Murwillumbah, 2484
FREE ADMISSION - museum.tweed.nsw.gov.au

Open Tuesday to Saturday 10am - 4pm 
Tweed Regional Museum (02) 6670 2493

Wednesday 14 September 5.30 for 6pm:  
Join David Kaus of the National Museum of Australia, Rob Appo of 
Tweed Shire Council and Ian Fox, Exhibition Researcher, for a talk 
about the history behind Aboriginal breastplates and the process of 
researching this exhibition.

The following organisations have kindly loaned items for this exhibition: Australian 
Museum, National Museum of Australia, National Library of Australia, Museum of Applied 
Arts and Sciences, Richmond River Historical Society, Casino Historical Society. 

Image: Billy Moore’s breastplate. TRM Collection S0776-98.

Aboriginal Breastplates  
of the Northern Rivers

August 2016 – January 2017

An exhibition of 
breastplates associated 
with Aboriginal individuals 
from the Northern 
Rivers region, drawn 
from national and local 
collections. 

Do you know someone who should be nominated for a Tweed Shire Australia 
Day Award? Nominations are now open and the form can be accessed from 
Council’s website www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/australiaday.  Nominations close 
at 4.30pm on Thursday 1 December 2016.  For more information please 
contact Council’s Events Officer on (02) 6670 2735.

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS  
- TWEED SHIRE AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS

Tweed Shire Council is partnering with the Kingscliff Chamber of 
Commerce to put solar lighting on 20 bus stops in the shire after 
the chamber last week secured $88,000 in funding from the NSW 
Government’s Community Safety Fund.

The chamber applied for the funds to light the bus stops to deter criminal 
activities such as theft, graffiti and vandalism and to make passengers feel 
safer while waiting for buses at night.

The chamber made its submission based on both police and anecdotal 
evidence that lighting improves safety and security because both criminal 
activity and anti-social behaviour can be seen and reported.

Council will now work with the chamber and bus companies to identify the 
bus stops where solar lighting is practical and where the greatest benefit to 
passenger safety and security can be achieved.

Kingscliff Chamber of Commerce President Don Neale discusses the 
use of solar lighting at bus stops to deter crime and enhance passenger 
safety with Council Road Safety Officer Alana Brooks.

Solar lighting on bus stops
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Only a few days remain to drop completed Love Your Local @ Kingscliff 
shop local loyalty cards into one of the entry boxes, to be in the running 
when the first prize draw is conducted on Monday 5 September 2016.

Draws will be conducted on the first Monday of the month for the rest of 
this year, giving shoppers the chance to win $100 vouchers at Kingscliff Beach 
Bowls Club.

Get a Love Your Local @ Kingscliff loyal card and receive an official stamp 
for each eligible purchase at participating Kingscliff traders.  Visit www.tweed.
nsw.gov.au/KingscliffMatters for the list of participating businesses.

Loyalty cards and entry boxes are available at Cudgen Headland Surf Club, 
Kingscliff Beach Bowls Club, Kingscliff Bakery at Kingscliff Village Shopping 
Centre and Kingscliff Newsagency (Marine Parade).

First ‘shop local’ prize draw

This year’s annual ‘Living for the Future’ Home Expo will be a buzz, with 
all you need to know to make smart living choices in the Tweed.

The 2016 Home Expo, proudly supported by Solo Resource Recovery, will be 
held at Seagulls Club in Tweed Heads on Saturday 3 September from 9am to 2pm.

It will feature a wide range of local business and community group trade stalls 
and workshops, including ways to give backyard bees a helping hand, creative and 
cost-saving cooking, an electric vehicle display and test drives by Gold Coast BMW. 

Get all the answers to your questions about solar and batteries, and find out 
what to do when generous solar power feed-in tariffs finish this year

Join the prize draw for fantastic prizes on offer include a weekend getaway 
package for a family of five to stay at the Sea Breeze Villa, Kingscliff North 
Holiday Park valued at $566.

Find out more about healthy eating for your family and ways to save money 
by avoiding wasting food by attending free cooking demonstrations.

The Love Food Hate Waste cooking stall at this year’s expo will demonstrate 
creative cooking ideas to make delicious, nutritious, healthy meals, as well as 
practical ways to save more than $1,000 per year just by planning your meals 
and storing food correctly.

Australian’s throw away a whopping $8 billion worth of food each year, most 
of which was edible. Food waste brings huge costs, not just for household 
budgets but also to the environment, and can be easily avoided.

Visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/homeexpo for more information or to register 
for the cooking demonstrations.

Bees, batteries and Beamers

Graduate Engineer Bjorn Sparavec inspects the deck of the new Fingal 
Bridge, which Council is working to have opened to traffic in about two 
weeks.  The road approaches to the bridge need to be constructed before 
one lane of the bridge will be opened under give-way conditions to allow 
workers to continue the finishing detail on the second lane.  Over the 
new few weeks, the temporary traffic and pedestrian bridges will be 
removed after the cycleway is linked to the new bridge.

Fingal bridge to reopen soon

The Planning Committee Meeting Agenda for Thursday, 1 September 
2016 is available on Council’s website www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/
CouncilMeetings .  The meeting will be held in the Council Chambers at the 
Murwillumbah Civic and Cultural Centre on Tumbulgum Road commencing 
at 5pm.  A Planning Access Session on the items on the Planning Committee 
Agenda is to be held at 4pm prior to the Planning Committee Meeting.

The Agenda for the meeting, which may also include any late or 
supplementary reports, will be updated prior to the date of the meeting.   
The meetings are open to the public.

Confidential items are considered in closed session, which excludes 
media and public.

Minutes of these meetings will be available as soon as practical following 
the meetings and are unconfirmed until they are formally adopted at the 
next Council meeting.

REPORTS FOR CONSIDERATION
REPORTS FROM THE DIRECTOR PLANNING  
AND REGULATION
1	 Development Application DA14/0435 for a 21 Lot Subdivision and 

Associated Road Infrastructure at Lot 115 DP 755701 & Lot 4 DP 
549393 Clothiers Creek Road, Lot 2 DP 873399 Poinciana Avenue, Lots 
1 & 2 DP 1172935, Lot 192 DP 217678, Poplar Avenue, Bogangar 

2	 Variations to Development Standards under State Environmental 
Planning Policy No. 1 - Development Standards 

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA  
- THURSDAY, 1 SEPTEMBER 2016

Kingscliff library:
Monday 12 September at 11.30am - Learn about bread and dough - Learn 

about the different varieties of bread and how are they made.  Bring along some 
dough or recipes to swap.  Bookings essential, please phone (02) 6674 1607.

Wednesday 21 September at 5pm - Archery equipment and an introduction 
to the sport - an introduction to Archery and the many facets of using a bow 
and arrow.  Bookings essential, please phone (02) 6674 1607.
Tweed Heads library:

Wednesday 21 September at 9.30am - Recycled paper craft - Create 
something beautiful from recycled paper.  Places are limited, so bookings are 
essential.  Please phone (07) 5569 3150.

September library events
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Father’s Day  
Memorial Service

Tweed Valley Cemetery, Eviron Road, Eviron

11am, Friday 2 September 2016

A shared moment  
for fathers to remember
or to remember a 
treasured father

For details phone (02) 6670 2435 or visit
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Cemeteries

Light refreshments provided

A combined memorial service by  
the Murwillumbah Churches Together  
and Tweed Valley Cemeteries

Second Hand Saturday is the biggest coordinated garage sale day on 
the NSW north coast.  It’s on again this year on Saturday 24 September.  
Come join in the fun and hold your own garage sale to reuse and recycle 
your pre-loved treasures. 

From bicycles, to potted plants, to musical instruments, to weird and 
wonderful collector’s objects, there will be thousands of second hand goods 
just ready and waiting to be discovered by bargain hunters across the north 
coast region. 

With millions of tonnes of waste being sent to landfill by Australian 
households each year, the humble garage sale is an easy way to reduce 
landfill and do your bit for the environment.  With the spring cleaning season 
nearly upon us, why not hold a garage sale to reuse and recycle your pre-loved 
goods? 

It’s a great excuse to de-clutter the house or to raise some money for your 
local club or charity. Second Hand Saturday is all about joining the fun in your 
local community.

It’s free to register to hold a garage sale. Both individuals and organisations 
are welcome.  Just register online at www.secondhandsaturday.com.au and 
your garage sale will be promoted for free in local newspapers and online.  It’s 
as simple as that!

Register online now or ring Council on (02) 6670 2694. To keep up to date 
follow Second Hand Saturday on Facebook @mysecondhandsaturday. 

Second Hand Saturday is coordinated by North East Waste on behalf of its 
member north coast councils including Tweed Shire Council, funded by the 
NSW EPA’s Waste Less Recycle More initiative through the waste levy.

Cash in on the North Coast’s 
biggest garage sale daySignificant change in road conditions: Tweed motorists travelling north on 

Tweed Valley Way are advised that road conditions at the Pacific Motorway 
construction site near Melaleuca Station will change this week. Please see 
the advertisement on page 6 for full details.

Road closure: Sutherland Street / Casuarina Way, Kingscliff, road closed 
at Cudgen Creek to allow bridge demolition and replacement. Richards 
Deviation closed at Tweed Valley Way end for one day on Monday 29 August 
to allow minor bridge repairs to be carried out. Rous River Way (between 
Joshua Street and Silkpod Ave), West Murwillumbah, for subdivision works, 
detour via Byangum Road. Drainage works, Tweed Coast Road (between 
Elanora and Boronia avenues), Pottsville, detour via Elanora and Boronia 
avenues for five days from Monday 29 August. 

One-lane flows:  
Temporary bridge under give-way conditions:  
Fingal Road, near Wommin Lake Crescent, Fingal Head.

Temporary traffic lights: Roadworks associated with a sub development on 
Fraser Drive, between Vintage Lakes Drive and Acacia Street, Tweed Heads 
South, and another between Parkes Lane and Glen Ayr Drive, Banora Point. 

Stop / slow flagmen, expect delays: Road reconstruction Coronation 
Avenue, Pottsville; Ocean and Avoca streets, Chinderah. On-road bicycle 
lane construction on Fraser Drive (between Vintage Lakes Drive and Acacia 
Street), Tweed Heads South.

Two-lane flows:  
Stop / slow flagmen, short delays: Road, drainage and watermain upgrade 
Kennedy Drive, Tweed Heads West.

ROAD WRAP-UP

The third annual Father’s Day memorial service will be held at Tweed 
Valley Cemetery at Eviron on Friday 2 September at 11am, in a joint 
initiative of Council and several local churches.

All are welcome to attend the service, which will offer a supportive 
environment to help deal with grief.

The service is for anyone – people who have lost a father, a wife 
that has lost a husband, or fathers who want to remember a lost son or 
daughter.

It is held to help people come to grips with a loss in their family.
 Murwillumbah Churches Together will conduct the combined memorial 

service in the picturesque surrounds of the Tweed Valley Cemetery, on  
813 – 871 Eviron Road, Eviron from 11am. 

Light refreshments will be provided after the service.
For more information, visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Cemeteries  

or call (02) 6670 2435.

Father’s Day memorial service

Get free advertising for your garage sale by participating in Second Hand 
Saturday.
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Tweed Local Environmental Plan 2014 – Amendment No. 24

PP16/0003 Variation to Clause 2.8 – Temporary Use of Land

The proposal is to amend cl.2.8(4) & (5) ‘Temporary use of land’, with the 
objective of supporting the NSW Government’s commitment to the filming 
industry, and its recognition of the economic value filming has for NSW.  This 
will be achieved by permitting an assessment of the duration of this already 
permitted land use to be undertaken on a case by case basis opposed to the 
arbitrary provision of 52 days in any calendar year, which presently exists.  It 
will likewise enable any approved works or improvements to the land to be 
evaluated and conditioned for their retention or removal.

On 21 July 2016, Council resolved to prepare a planning proposal and seek 
a Gateway Determination from the Department of Planning and Environment.  
The Minister for Planning’s delegate has issued a Determination Notice 
requiring public exhibition of the amendment for a minimum of 14 days, and 
referral to the NSW Rural Fire Service.

You are invited to view the revised Planning Proposal on public exhibition 
from Tuesday 30 August 2016 to Friday 16 September 2016 at the following 
locations:

•	 Council’s offices at Murwillumbah and Tweed Heads from 8.30am to 
4.15pm weekdays; and

•	 Council’s website www.tweed.nsw.gov.au, through the link ‘On Exhibition’.

Submissions must be made in writing, received no later than Friday 16 
September 2016 and should be addressed as follows:

General Manager
Strategic Planning & Urban Design Unit

Planning Proposal PP16/0003
Tweed Shire Council
PO Box 816, MURWILLUMBAH NSW 2484

Email submissions can be sent to planningreforms@tweed.nsw.gov.au.

Council has not sought plan making delegations in respect of this planning 
proposal.

It should also be noted that Council has adopted a policy whereby, on request 
any submission including identifying particulars will be made public. Council 
will give consideration to the “Public Interest” and requests for confidentiality 
by submitters in determining access to submission letters.  However, the 
provisions of the Government Information (Public Access) Act 2009 - GIPAA 
may result in confidential submissions being released to an applicant.

For further information, contact Strategic Planning and Urban Design Unit on 
(02) 6670 2503.

PUBLIC EXHIBITION

Access All Areas - August edition
Access means the ability to participate fully in all aspects of life in an equal 
and dignified manner.  If you have access issues please contact Council at 
the Customer Service Centre on (02) 6670 2400.

What’s New
Council project presented at national Universal Design conference
Members of the Tweed Equal Access Advisory Committee will present at the 
second Australian Universal Design Conference in Sydney on 30-31 August.  
The Tweed delegation will speak about a successful partnership between 
Council and Committee members in auditing accessible toilet facilities 
across Tweed Shire, with assistance from Tweed Byron Ballina Community 
Transport.  The audit included Council facilities and other public toilets in 
shopping centres and service clubs.  As a result, 21 locations were added 
to the National Public Toilet Map in a campaign run by Spinal Cord Injuries 
Australia. More than 30 of Council’s accessible toilets were upgraded to 
meet current standards for access.  The two-day conference showcases 
innovative ideas, projects and design from around the world. 

Nominations Open for 2016 Access and Inclusion Awards
Tell us who is doing a great job of improving accessibility in the Tweed, by 
nominating them in this year’s Tweed Shire Access and Inclusion Awards. 
They will recognise excellence by individuals, businesses, not-for-profit 
organisations and community groups.  In addition, the Belonging Award 
recognises achievement in supporting inclusion of young children with 
additional needs and their families.  The Faye Druett Award for Advocacy 
has been added this year in memory of Faye, to celebrate her lifetime 
achievement in this field.

The Access and Inclusion Awards recognise community efforts to create an 
accessible and inclusive community for all.  Coordinated by Council and now 
in their fourth year, the awards showcase great examples in business and 
the community and are attracting a growing list of nominees.
To make a nomination, go to www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/accessinclusionawards

Access ALL AREAS

Cudgen Creek dredging 
to begin in September
Sand dredging in Cudgen Creek is expected to begin next month.

The NSW Department of Trade and Investment Crown Lands (T&I) 
project will include increasing sand levels on the beaches on either side 
of the creek mouth.

Site preparations are scheduled to start in early to mid September 
and are like to take two weeks.  Dredging would then begin and it will 
take approximately seven to eight weeks to complete the dredging and 
nourishment of sand levels on Kingscliff Beach and the beach area on 
the south bank of Cudgen Creek.

Portions of beach will be fenced and closed to the public while sand is 
being transported to that section, but other areas will remain open.

Beach nourishment operations will move progressively along the 
beach, to minimise interruptions of access to the community. 

Ideas on how to save hundreds of dollars on power hungry televisions 
and inefficient old appliances will feature as part of this year’s ‘Living for 
the Future’ Home Expo at the Seagulls Club at Tweed Heads on Saturday 
3 September.

Tweed families will learn about the savings initiatives and will have the 
opportunity to sign up for the NSW Government’s Home Energy Action program 
as part of the display at the Home Expo.

The Home Energy Action program offers 40 to 50 per cent discounts on 
energy bills for low income households, which are expected to save some 
families an average of $140 a year.

Replacing an inefficient fridge can also mean savings of up to $200 a year, 
while getting rid of an old television can shave more than $125 off your annual 
energy bill.

The program aims to help more than 20,000 low income households across 
the state to lower their living costs.

The scheme is expected to save enough electricity to power more than 
1,800 NSW households a year.

The NSW Government and Tweed Shire Council are also working with 
leading community service organisations, including Northern Rivers 
Community Gateway, to ensure their energy hardship clients can easily access 
the offer, particularly those most in need in areas like the Tweed.

Visit the Home Energy Action information stand at the ‘Living for the Future’ 
Home Expo to find out if your household is eligible.

The offer is available until the $4 million program budget is exhausted.   
To apply for a subsidy, visit www.environment.nsw.gov.au/topics/energy-
savings-and-resource-efficiency

Home Expo advice on 
household energy savings
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Notification of Development Application Determinations for the purposes of 
Section 101 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979 (as 
amended).
APPLICATION DETAILS
APPROVED

DA16/0180 - Eco tourist facility 
Lot 1 DP 361917, No. 215 South Pumpenbil Road, Pumpenbil 
DA16/0209 - Carport at existing dual-occupancy 
Lot 2 SP 14581, Unit 2/No. 58 Keith Compton Drive, Tweed Heads 

DA16/0335 - Bridge 
Lot 1 DP 883113, Lot 2 DP 883113, RIV Kunghur, No. 2574 Kyogle Road, 
Kunghur 

DA16/0466 - Change of use to hair and beauty salon and signage 
Lot 1 DP 772600, No. 36-42 Murwillumbah Street, Murwillumbah 

DA16/0487 - Mezzanine floor to tenancy 1 
Lot 11 DP 1198266, No. 482 Casuarina Way, Casuarina 

REFUSED
CDC16/0125 - Convert shed to a studio 
Lot 441 DP 1093804, No. 22 Banzai Street, Kingscliff 
APPROVED
CDC16/0126 - In-ground swimming pool 
Lot 414 DP 1148511, No. 1 Ponsford Place, Pottsville 
CDC16/0131 - In-ground swimming pool 
Lot 7 DP 814531, No. 5 Lamanda Court, Bilambil Heights 
CDC16/0132 - Patio roof cover 
Lot 19 DP 259282, No. 3 Caloola Drive, Tweed Heads 
DA16/0295 - In-ground pool, garage extension and carport 
Lot 39 DP 25777, No. 20 Creek Street, Hastings Point 
DA16/0429 - Alterations and additions to existing dwelling including new 
garage, swimming pool and deck 
Lot 426 DP 32314, No. 156 Peninsula Drive, Bilambil Heights 
DA16/0445 - Alterations and additions to existing dwelling including in-
ground swimming pool and carport within front building line 
Lot 8 Section 16DP 758571, No. 84 Kingscliff Street, Kingscliff 
DA16/0504 - Two storey dwelling, in-ground pool and 1.8 m high front fence 
Lot 53 DP 1031933, No. 1 Beech Lane, Casuarina 
DA16/0507 - Decommissioning of existing dwelling and a new two storey 
dwelling, in-ground swimming pool and detached garage 
Lot 1 DP 375162, No. 71 Glengarrie Road, Glengarrie 
DA16/0532 - Dwelling with attached garage and retaining walls 
Lot 362 DP 1196575, No. 17 Talganda Terrace, Murwillumbah 
DA16/0538 - Dwelling with attached garage 
Lot 1745 DP 1215252, No. 4 Toormina Court, Pottsville 
DA16/0546 - Carport and patio roof 
Lot 7 DP 1088143, No. 24 Sylvan Street, Bray Park 
DA16/0555 - Dwelling with attached garage and retaining wall 
Lot 474 DP 1210991, No. 40 Talganda Terrace, Murwillumbah 
DA16/0561 - Dwelling with attached garage and retaining wall 
Lot 402 DP 1210785, No. 114 Rous River Way, Murwillumbah 
DA16/0565 - Dwelling and attached garage 
Lot 1513 DP 1207462, No. 6 Bonville Street, Pottsville 
DA16/0568 - Conversion of a walk in wardrobe to an ensuite 
Lot 606 DP 755740, No. 5 Charles Street, Tweed Heads 

The above development determinations are available for public inspection 
free of charge at the Planning and Regulation Division, Murwillumbah Civic 
Centre, during ordinary office hours OR viewed on Council’s DA Tracking site 
located at www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/datracking.

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION DETERMINATIONS

The Tweed Link is published by Tweed Shire Council.  It is available in full colour and e-subscriptions online at www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/TweedLink.  Contact the Tweed Link: Editor 
Tweed Link, PO Box 816 Murwillumbah NSW 2484 or tweedlink@tweed.nsw.gov.au.  Customer Service:  Council’s offices are located at Murwillumbah Civic and Cultural Centre, 
Tumbulgum Road Murwillumbah and Tweed Civic and Cultural Centre, Brett Street Tweed Heads.  Offices open from 8.30am - 4.15pm, telephones available until 4.30pm Monday to 
Friday.  Closed public holidays.  Phone (02) 6670 2400 or 1300 292 872.  Email tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au.  For Council information at your fingertips visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au or 
download Council’s smartphone application from Apple App Store or Google Play.  After hours emergency calls for Council services only contact 1800 818 326.  

Readers who are unsure of when their meter 
is read can look up their water week at: 
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/MeterReading

Proposed Naming of Road in Subdivision
In pursuance of section 162 (1) of the Roads Act, 1993 as amended, Council 
proposes to name the roads dedicated in a plan of subdivision (DA07/0589) 
at Tweed Heads South in the Shire of Tweed as shown below;

Lorikeet Drive
A period of fourteen days from the date of this notice is allowed for any 
person to lodge a written objection to the proposed naming.  Any objections 
should state clearly the reasons for such objections.  General Manager, 
Tweed Shire Council, PO Box 816, Murwillumbah 2484.

PROPOSED ROAD NAMING

Banora Point & District Residents Association will meet on Monday 5 
September from 7pm to 9pm at the Banora Point Community Centre in 
Woodlands Drive.

Chinderah District Residents Association will meet on Tuesday 6 
September at 7.30pm at Cudgen Leagues Club.

Kingscliff Ratepayers and Progress Association will meet on Monday 5 
September at 7pm at Kingscliff Public School (downstairs). 

Uki Residents Association (UKIRA) will meet on Tuesday 6 September at 
7pm at the Uki Hall meeting room, Kyogle Road, Uki. 

Stokers Siding & District Community Association will meet on 
Wednesday 7 September at 5.30pm in the Stokers Dunbible Memorial Hall.

COMMUNITY NOTICES

The Chinderah Service Centre project located at the Northbound Tweed Valley 
Way Exit (towards Murwillumbah) on the Pacific Motorway will be conducting 
a major traffic switch to implement Stage 2 of the construction program. 
Changes to the existing traffic management will be as follows:

•	 Tweed Valley Way Murwillumbah to Ballina southbound on ramp will be 
closed to public vehicles.  An alternative route exists by proceeding north 
to the Chinderah/Kingscliff roundabout and taking the Ballina Exit. Please 
allow for additional journey time when taking this route.

•	 Tweed Valley Way northbound traffic heading to Tweed Heads will be 
diverted on to the newly constructed slip Lane

•	 Tweed Valley Way southbound traffic and M1 northbound traffic 
heading to Murwillumbah will be diverted on to the newly constructed 
roundabout. 

These traffic management changes will be implemented over a number of days 
beginning Monday 29 August and will be in effect until December.  Disruptions 
to road users will be kept to a minimum during this period.

For more information, contact Hutchinson Civil’s Will Thurston on 0438 472 888.

CHINDERAH SERVICE CENTRE PROJECT – STAGE 2

MURWILLUMBAH FARMERS’ MARKET

Every Wednesday 7am-11am. All-weather shopping at the Murwillumbah 
Showground.  Know your farmer, know your food.  Support your local farmers.

POTTSVILLE BEACH MARKETS

Always the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month.  Next market 4 September.

Water
Week 
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DUTCH AUSTRALIAN FESTIVAL
Undercroft, Anglican Church, Byangum Rd, M’bah September 23/24, 9am - 4pm


